Dear Parents, Guardians, and Care-givers,
My name is Mike Wright and I will be your son or daughter’s Language Arts teacher. This begins my 27th year at Unity Point. I am looking forward to this year, and I would like to try to explain the basics of my class.
This class has 3 components: Spelling, Grammar, and Writing.

The spelling exercises will be done in class and there is rarely an outside assignment for spelling. There is a spelling text we work from, and it will have a list of 20 words. Each word will be discussed in class, written once in a contextual phrase, and it is hoped the student will take ownership of the word both in its usage and spelling. There will be a spelling test on Friday at which time the lesson we have been working on will be turned in with the test. The spelling tests are worth 20 points.

Our English text is a Houghton Mifflin series and this is the fourth year for its use. The text is divided into units of grammar and writing. 
During the grammar units, we will work through several items together, and the students will be responsible for completing the assignments. Assignments will range from identifying functions of words in sentences, usage, and fundamentals to understanding English grammar. Each individual lesson will be worth the number of items given which could be 10 or more. Each unit will culminate in a unit test worth 100 points.

During units of writing, students will be asked to compose essays and narratives. They will work in class on pre-writing activities; they will see models of teacher writing, as well as student models of writing. They will be required to compose a “rough” draft, go through an editing process, and create a typed document. I usually give a week to 10 days for the rough draft to be edited and then typed into a final copy which will be evaluated for a grade. I will expect typed papers to be double-spaced with a size 14 font. This will not be negotiable. These assignments will be worth 300 points, and are very important to a student’s grade. 

Students will also be writing in a “journal”. Usually the journal entry will be completed in class, and the topics will range from personal experiences, to reactions to news events, or anything else that might spontaneously occur. Journal writing will be mostly personal writing, but will have to remain appropriate for school. Each journal entry will be worth 10 points. Except for the 8th grade who will write in their journals every day in the 4th quarter, there are usually  25 journal entries (more or less) in a quarter.

Students who make an effort with their writing assignments for the 2 years they are in the junior high should be well-prepared for any future writing assignment they encounter in high school or college. It is hoped students will find their individual writing “voices” and that the task of writing becomes second nature.

All writing, unit tests, and other work I think is valuable to be kept, will be kept in a folder in my room. At the end of the year, students will be given their folders to keep. Until that time, I consider it our folder. Parents are welcome to look at the contents at any time, but I would like it to remain at school until the end of the year and it is complete.
Work that is of lesser point value like spelling tests or daily language assignments will be kept by me and will be handed back to students upon their request. Any unclaimed work will be put in the paper recycler at the end of each quarter. 

Thanks for taking the time to read this and being interested. If you would like to talk to me in person at any time during the school year, call the school at 529-4151 and we will set up an appointment, or e-mail me at mwright@up140.jacksn.k12.il.us, and I will return your e-mail. 

